
 
 
                      THE NATIONAL TRAILS SYSTEM ACT 
 
                               (P.L. 90-543) 
                         (16 U.S.C. 1241 et. seq.) 
            as amended through P.L. 103-145, November 17, 1993 
  
 
                                  AN ACT 
 
To establish a national trails system, and for other purposes. 
 
Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives of the United States 
of America in Congress assembled, 
  
                            SEC 1.  SHORT TITLE 
 
 This Act may be cited as the "National Trails System Act". 
  
 
                        SEC 2.  STATEMENT OF POLICY 
 
(a) In order to provide for the ever-increasing outdoor recreation needs of an 
expanding population and in order to promote the preservation of, public 
access to, travel within, and enjoyment and appreciation of the open-air, 
outdoor areas and historic resources of the Nation, trails should be 
established (i) primarily, near the urban areas of the Nation, and (ii) 
secondarily, within scenic areas and along historic travel routes of the 
Nation which are often more remotely located. 
 
(b) The purpose of this Act is to provide the means for attaining these 
objectives by instituting a national system of recreation, scenic and historic 
trails, by designating the Appalachian Trail and the Pacific Crest Trail as 
the initial components of that system, and by prescribing the methods by 
which, and standards according to which, additional components may be added to 
the system. 
 
(c) The Congress recognizes the valuable contributions that volunteers and 
private, nonprofit trail groups have made to the development and maintenance 
of the Nation's trails.  In recognition of these contributions, it is further 
the purpose of this Act to encourage and assist volunteer citizen involvement 
in the planning, development, maintenance, and management, where appropriate, 
of trails. 
 
 
                      SEC 3.  NATIONAL TRAILS SYSTEM 
 
(a) The national system of trails shall be composed of the following:   
 
  (l) National recreation trails, established as provided in section 4 of 
this Act, which will provide a variety of outdoor recreation uses in or 
reasonably accessible to urban areas. 
 
  (2) National scenic trails, established as provided in section 5 of this 
Act, which will be extended trails so located as to provide for maximum 
outdoor recreation potential and for the conservation and enjoyment of the 
nationally significant scenic, historic, natural, or cultural qualities of the 
areas through which such trails may pass.  National scenic trails may be 
located so as to represent desert, marsh, grassland, mountain, canyon, river, 
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forest, and other areas, as well as landforms which exhibit significant 
characteristics of the physiographic regions of the Nation. 
 
  (3) National historic trails, established as provided in section 5 of this 
Act, which will be extended trails which follow as closely as possible and 
practicable the original trails or routes of travel of national historic 
significance.  Designation of such trails or routes shall be continuous, but 
the established or developed trail, and the acquisition thereof, need not be 
continuous onsite.  National historic trails shall have as their purpose the 
identification and protection of the historic route and its historic remnants 
and artifacts for public use and enjoyment. Only those selected land and water 
based components of a historic trail which are on federally owned lands and 
which meet the national historic trail criteria established in this Act are 
included as Federal protection components of a national historic trail.  The 
appropriate Secretary may certify other lands as protected segments of an 
historic trail upon application from State or local governmental agencies or 
private interests involved if such segments meet the national historic trail 
criteria established in this Act and such criteria supplementary thereto as 
the appropriate Secretary may prescribe, and are administered by such agencies 
or interests without expense to the United States.  
 
  (4) Connecting or side trails, established as provided in section 6 of this 
Act, which will provide additional points of public access to national 
recreation, national scenic or national historic trails or which will provide 
connections between such trails. 
 
  The Secretary of the Interior and the Secretary of Agriculture, in 
consultation with appropriate governmental agencies and public and private 
organizations, shall establish a uniform marker for the national trails 
system. 
 
(b) For purposes of this section, the term 'extended trails' means trails or 
trail segments which total at least one hundred miles in length, except that 
historic trails of less than one hundred miles may be designated as extended 
trails.  While it is desirable that extended trails be continuous, studies of 
such trails may conclude that it is feasible to propose one or more trail 
segments which, in the aggregate, constitute at least one hundred miles in 
length. 
 
(c) On October l, l982, and at the beginning of each odd numbered fiscal year 
thereafter, the Secretary of the Interior shall submit to the Speaker of the 
United States House of Representatives and to the President of the United 
States Senate, an initial and revised (respectively) National Trails System 
plan.  Such comprehensive plan shall indicate the scope and extent of a 
completed nationwide system of trails, to include (l) desirable nationally 
significant scenic and historic components which are considered necessary to 
complete a comprehensive national system, and (2) other trails which would 
balance out a complete and comprehensive nationwide system of trails.  Such 
plan, and the periodic revisions thereto, shall be prepared in full 
consultation with the Secretary of Agriculture, the Governors of the various 
States, and the trails community. 
 
 
                    SEC 4.  NATIONAL RECREATION TRAILS 
 
(a) The Secretary of the Interior, or the Secretary of Agriculture where lands 
administered by him are involved, may establish and designate national 
recreation trails, with the consent of the Federal agency, State, or political 
subdivision having jurisdiction over the lands involved, upon finding that-- 
 



  (i) such trails are reasonably accessible to urban areas, and, or 
 
  (ii) such trails meet the criteria established in this Act and such 
supplementary criteria as he may  prescribe. 
 
(b) As provided in this section, trails within park, forest, and other 
recreation areas administered by the Secretary of the Interior or the 
Secretary of Agriculture or in other federally administered areas may be 
established and designated as "National Recreation Trails" by the appropriate 
Secretary and, when no Federal land acquisition is involved -- 
 
  (i) trails in or reasonably accessible to urban areas may be designated as 
"National Recreation Trails" by the appropriate Secretary with the consent of 
the States, their political subdivisions, or other appropriate administering 
agencies; 
 
  (ii) trails within park, forest, and other recreation areas owned or 
administered by States may be designated as "National Recreation Trails" by 
the appropriate Secretary with the consent of the State; and  
 
  (iii) trails on privately owned lands may be designated 'National 
Recreation Trails' by the appropriate Secretary with the written consent of 
the owner of the property involved. 
 
 
           SEC. 5  NATIONAL SCENIC AND NATIONAL HISTORIC TRAILS 
 
(a) National scenic and national historic trails shall be authorized and 
designated only by Act of Congress.  There are hereby established the 
following National Scenic and National Historic Trails: 
 
  (1) The Appalachian National Scenic Trail, a trail of approximately two 
thousand miles extending generally along the Appalachian Mountains from Mount 
Katahdin, Maine, to Springer Mountain, Georgia.  Insofar as practicable, the 
right-of-way for such trail shall comprise the trail depicted on the maps 
identified as "Nationwide System of Trails, Proposed Appalachian Trail, 
NST-AT-101-May 1967", which shall be on file and available for public 
inspection in the office of the Director of the National Park Service.  Where 
practicable, such rights-of-way shall include lands protected for it under 
agreements in effect as of the date of enactment of this Act, to which Federal 
agencies and States were parties.  The Appalachian Trail shall be administered 
primarily as a footpath by the Secretary of the Interior, in consultation with 
the Secretary of Agriculture. 
 
  (2) The Pacific Crest National Scenic Trail, a trail of approximately two 
thousand three hundred fifty miles, extending from the Mexican-California 
border northward generally along the mountain ranges of the west coast States 
to the Canadian-Washington border near Lake Ross, following the route as 
generally depicted on the map, identified as "Nationwide System of Trails, 
Proposed Pacific Crest Trail, NST-PC-103-May 1967" which shall be on file and 
available for public inspection in the office of the Chief of the Forest 
Service.  The Pacific Crest Trail shall be administered by the Secretary of 
Agriculture, in consultation with the Secretary of the Interior. 
 
  (3) The Oregon National Historic Trail, a route of approximately two 
thousand miles extending from near Independence, Missouri, to the vicinity of 
Portland, Oregon, following a route as depicted on maps identified as 'Primary 
Route of the Oregon Trail 1841-1848', in the Department of the Interior's 
Oregon Trail study report dated April 1977, and which shall be on file and 
available for public inspection in the office of the Director of the National 




